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Date: February 16, 2015 

To 
Senate Workforce Committee Members 
House Business and Labor Committee Members 

From: 
Bill Perry 
Oregon Restaurant & Lodging Association 

Subject: Testimony on Mandatory Paid Sick Leave – SB 454 & HB 2005 

 
 
Chair Dembrow, Chair Holvey and Committee Members, 
 
Not the right time or the right benefit.  Even though we are starting to pull out of the recession, 
this is not the right time to propose additional requirements to businesses attempting to hire 
new employees, and paid sick leave is not the right benefit to offer.  We are still lagging behind 
the country in employment rates. When asked, paid sick leave is not one of the top benefit 
choices requested by employees.  Instead, employees prefer wage increases, health care, and 
paid vacation.  Therefore, employers that have the ability to provide increased benefits 
consider these alternatives instead of paid sick leave.  Unfortunately, many business owners are 
struggling to provide these benefits in this difficult transition in the economy. 
 
Benefit package changes looming large.  In addition, the biggest change to employee benefit 
plans is looming large.  The Affordable Health Care Act requires employers to offer health care, 
and if they do not or if employees choose not to accept the benefit, employers will face fines.  
Group insurance rates are increasing and small employer plans are becoming less viable in the 
marketplace. No one can say for sure what the true impact of the AHCA will be on small 
businesses, many of which are fighting to stay afloat financially. 
 
Shift trading is vital to our industry.  The practice of shift trading is one of the most vital policies 
in the foodservice and hospitality industry.  Shift trading allows employees to take days off, for 
illness or personal reasons, and still earn the tips they highly rely on.  Shift trading is also key 
because the law does not allow sick employees to work in restaurants. If ill, employees stay 
home and make arrangements to trade shifts or pick up additional shifts when they are healthy 
again.  This longstanding practice allows workers to retain their income and protects the public 
as well.  As currently written, these bills allow a version of shift trading, but there are qualifiers 
on the language and it also can be seen as a conflict with the section that prevents employees 
from finding replacement workers. 
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ORLA requests revisions to the proposed bills.  The recently-enacted sick leave ordinance in 
Seattle does not require benefits to be paid until 180 calendar days after employment begins.  
And while many employee benefit packages do not commence until a worker has been on the 
job for a year, we are not asking for such a lengthy waiting period.  We request that if a paid 
sick leave bill moves, please consider the follow changes: 
 

1. Not every worker works 8 hour shifts, so please change the section that discusses if 
the employee misses 24 hours of work to if the employee misses three shifts; or 

2. Change the payment of benefits to 180 calendar days of employment, unless the 
employer allows use at an earlier time. 

3. Take the pay period reference out of the shift trading portion of the bill. 
4. Preempt local governments from creating uncertainty in the labor force; the 

processes in Portland and Eugene were not productive, in our opinion. 
 
Again, our industry appreciates the inclusion of language in the ordinance that allows shift 
trading without qualifiers.  We can’t emphasize enough how critical this is to employees who 
gain a substantial portion of their income directly from the consumer through tips. 
 
While we understand the overall intent of this proposal, many in our industry believe this 
ordinance will lead to a reduction in hours, and in the elimination of other benefits employees 
may actually desire more than paid sick leave.  Let employers find solutions that work for their 
employees.  I think you will hear from employers across the state and in all different industries 
that sick leave is the most abused benefit they have, which is why many employers have tried 
alternatives to sick leave policies. Oregon has a very diverse business culture, and this proposal 
affects so many in different ways.  With health care mandates, automatically adjusted wage 
increases, and now paid sick leave, there will most certainly be job losses.  The important 
question is how many hours will be lost? 
 
Respectfully submitted, 

 
 
Bill Perry 
Oregon Restaurant & Lodging Association 



Dear Mr. Germer 

 

I farm 135 acres of Raspberries, Marionberries, Blackberries and Blueberries on Sauvie 

Island. 

            The main idea that I would try to convey is that it costs me over $ 100.00 per day for 

each of my employees when my competitors in Chile are paying $ 15.00 per day and my 

competitors in Mexico are paying $ 5.00 per day. The buyers say it’s cheaper to buy from Chile 

and Americans don’t care where there food comes from, so I can match the Chile price or keep 

my fruit. What do I do?  

            You see, we compete in a world market and everything the State of Oregon, or the 

Federal Government does, burdens us with more and more unfunded mandates that make us less 

competitive in world markets. So now I have fewer employees and since there is not enough 

income after all my employment costs are met, I end up not getting paid anything for my family 

for all the work that I do on the farm. That’s why, like most farmers in this country I have to 

work off the farm to support my family. That’s also why none of my four sons want to farm and 

the average age of the American farmer is approaching 60. That’s also why more farmland is 

taken out of production. 

            I could go on and on, but the bottom line is that we farmers don’t make enough to 

subsidize all the wonderful benefits that you would like to see employees entitled to. I have 

workers asking for work and there is plenty for them to do, but at the high costs that Oregon 

requires me to pay, I have to limit the number that I can hire. It may seem great to mandate more 

benefits for employees, but the hidden costs are fewer jobs and farms that produce less food. 

 

Thank you; 

Brian Parson 

Parson Berry Farm 

 





 
 
 
 
 
 

The Dalles Area Chamber of Commerce    404 West 2nd Street    The Dalles, Oregon 97058 
541-296-2231   .   800- 255-3385   .   (fax) 541-296-1688 

February 20, 2015 
 
The Dalles Area Chamber of Commerce (TDACC) 
Position on Compulsory Paid Sick Leave – House Bill 2005 / Senate Bill 454 
 
The TDACC has been in existence since 1883.  To date we represent 433 businesses with over 6400 employees. As 
such, we ask ourselves one central question when determining our position on proposed legislation:  
 
“Will this (enter house/senate bill here) strengthen or hinder the ability of the private sector to grow and create 
jobs for area residents?” 
 
The TDACC opposes HB 2005 / SB 454 for the following reasons: 
 

▪ HB 2005 / SB 454 quietly nullify the fundamental and historical responsibility and right of a business 
owner to run their organization and to offer the benefits they can afford commensurate with the human 
resource forces in the marketplace 

 
▪ HB 2005 / SB 454 would place the entire burden of program cost on the business owner, many of whom 
do not offer sick leave benefits simply as a matter of affordability 

 
▪ HB 2005 / SB 454 unfairly target our smallest, most vulnerable business members by requiring that all 
businesses provide the benefit, regardless of the number of employees 

 
▪ HB 2005 / SB 454 do not require any employee “investment” in their job or with their current employer, 
or specify that any employee must meet a minimum employment duration threshold before becoming 
eligible for the benefit 

 
▪ HB 2005 / SB 454 will in many cases force business owners to cut other costs in order to pay for the 
benefit, including payroll, vacation or PTO, and potentially layoffs and hiring freezes. 

 
▪ HB 2005 / SB 454 is written without reasonable, real time checks and balances that would allow a 
business owner to ensure that potentially costly benefits requests are legitimate before labor and 
productivity losses are incurred. 

 
We realize that Compulsory Sick Leave remains a priority policy issue for many serving as part of the 2015 
Legislative Assembly. The Dalles Chamber would reconsider its decision to oppose HB 2005 / SB 454 if the points 
outlined above are addressed with amendments.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
  
 
President / CEO 
The Dalles Area Chamber of Commerce  
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February 18, 2015 
 
The Greater Hermiston Chamber of Commerce 
Position on Mandatory Paid Sick Leave – House Bill 2005 / Senate Bill 454 
 
Dear House Chair Holvey & Senate Chair Dembrow, 
 
The Greater Hermiston Chamber of Commerce mission is to protect the 
basic principles on which free market enterprise was established.   
 
We oppose mandatory paid sick leave because our members have 
developed their own benefits packages and leave policies that take into 
account their own unique industries, their unique company needs, the 
needs of their employees, and what they can afford.  Companies across 
our community are solving their own personnel issues in ways that fit the 
needs of the company and the employee.   
 
Government intervention is not needed, nor is it desirable because it 
limits the creative ways in which companies solve their leave issues for 
the benefit of both the company and the employees. 
 
The worst – and most likely – outcome stemming from a mandatory paid 
sick leave proposal is that the cost of the state mandate will crowd out 
the other benefits currently offered by a local employer that employees 
actually prefer.  Benefits such as bonuses, profit sharing, paid holidays, or 
employer-paid health benefits are all going to be re-evaluated as small 
businesses look to cover the cost of the state mandate. 
 
Please resist the urge to mandate a paid sick leave benefit.  You will find 
that such a mandate is not only not good for employers, but not good for 
employees, either, as other more desirable benefits are scaled back or 
replaced altogether to pay for the mandate. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Joseph Franell 
Hermiston Chamber of Commerce Chairman 
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February 19, 2015 
 
Dear House Chair Holvey & Senate Chair Dembrow, 
 
Re:  Mandatory Paid Sick Leave – HB 2005 / SB 454 
 
The Tualatin Chamber of Commerce opposes the adoption of a mandatory paid sick 
leave policy for all Oregon employers.  While the mandate is undoubtedly well-
intentioned in theory, the practical effects of the mandate will likely be a decrease in 
employer-provided, discretionary employee benefits and an increase in costs to all 
businesses, especially small businesses.  
 
One universal truth is that employers do not have an infinite supply of resources.  If 
the State is going to mandate the addition of one type of benefit, then it follows that 
discretionary benefits currently offered by employers will be reduced or eliminated.  
Benefits such as bonuses, profit sharing, paid holidays, or employer-paid health 
benefits come from the finite resources available to employers.  Each of those 
discretionary benefits is going to be re-evaluated as businesses look to cover the cost 
of the paid sick leave mandate, including the significant cost of hiring, training and 
paying temporary workers to cover both anticipated and unanticipated absences by 
regular employees. 
 
Another likely outcome stemming from the adoption of a mandatory paid sick leave 
policy is that employees will take more sick days.  If more employees take more sick 
days, then employers will need a contingency plan to cover for the lost productivity 
occasioned by increased employee absences – up to fifty-six hours per year per 
employee.  Most employers, and especially small businesses, run lean operations that 
cannot accommodate fifty-six hours of employee absences per year, let alone when the 
employee is not required to give advance notice of an absence and still earns pay while 
absent.  If an employer has to hire and train a temporary worker to cover for the paid 
absences of regular employees, then the employer gets reduced productivity and 
increased overall costs - all resulting in a loss of profitability.  If profits are reduced, 
then discretionary spending must be reduced and both employees and the overall 
economy will be negatively affected by decreased discretionary spending by business.     
 
For the above reasons, we ask that you please oppose HB 2005 and SB 454.   
 

Sincerely, 

 
 
Linda Moholt, CEO, IOM 
linda@tualatinchamber.com   
 





 

  It is not fair to all the union workers and others who have negotiated and gave up other things in 

their benefit packages to get sick pay for themselves.  Now you want to give it to everyone that 

has not had to bargain or what ever for them.  It is not fair as we get nothing out of it except to 

have to pay more in taxes and goods.   Also sick pay is abused almost universally. 

 

David Silbernagel   

 





February 16, 2015 

 

Dear Senator Dembrow & Representative Holvey 

 

I own a small business in Coos Bay. I have, including my wife and I, 7 employees. We now offer 

a weeks paid vacation to each employee. If Mandated sick leave becomes law we will not be able 

offer both vacation and sick leave so we will have to eliminate paid vacations. Our business, like 

most small businesses, look after our people and already cover sick days and family emergencies 

with some type of compensation. This usually means the owners work more hours so payroll 

costs remain static. With mandated sick leave we would be required to pay for non productive 

time, and I believe would lead to abuse by the employee. The "use it or lose it" syndrome. As a 

business owner I know that my most valuable asset are my employees and I do all that I can to 

keep them happy. Most of us do. A mandated sick leave law would just further divide labor and 

management. Please do all you can to make sure that small business retains some control over 

payroll costs. Thank You,  

 

Dick Leshley, Owner, Yellow Cab Taxi, Coos Bay, Or. 

 



 

 

 

Statewide Paid Sick Leave Law 

 

Dari-Mart Stores Inc. operates 45 convenience stores in 3 counties. There are approx. 500 

employees of which 420 of those employees are hourly store clerks.  

 

Dari-Mart strongly objects to this law and the hardship it will force onto our company. 

The most severe impact of this law, paying the absent employee and the clerk that must 

work to fill the absence. Realistically if you “give” it will be taken; implementation of an 

act like this one will be abused by the hourly clerk. This will increase payroll two fold 

and create extreme hardship on our managers to find replacement workers.   

 

Currently the City of Eugene has implemented an ordinance that is already creating a 

hardship on our companies even though our headquarters resides outside of Eugene; it is 

being forced on us to adhere to this ordinance because we do have stores in Eugene as 

well as delivery people that deliver to Eugene.  

 

Eugene and the State of Oregon are implementing procedures that are going to force 

business to close down, move out, and relocate out of state. Is this the true purpose of 

these laws? I must say it seems to be because with what the State of Oregon has done in 

the past year and is proposing to implement this year is appalling. First the legalization of 

marijuana – eliminates the ability for a company to hire with a zero tolerance drug and 

alcohol policy, the minimum wage increase to 12.20 and/or 15.00 per hour. You are 

driving business right out of business.  

 

The minimum wage increase included with this sick leave law will create a future for 

Oregon that will force businesses to increase prices to the extent that our products could 

potentially double in price. This is ridiculous, this law does not strengthen the people of 

this state, it does not strengthen business people to feel secure in owning and operating a 

family business, it does not help with health care of employees; those that say it does are 

not realistic. It forces business to pay people to not work.  

 

The facts: Implementation of 56 hours of paid sick leave for all employees would 

increase our payroll by $300 thousand annually. Increasing the minimum wage to $15.00 

per hour would increase our payroll by more than $2.8 million annually. These two 

changes in combination would create an additional payroll expense for all Dari-Mart that 

is 3-times greater than our best single year corporate net profit in the last 10 years. This is 

“guaranteed proof” that the price for goods will increase substantially in order to support 

this law.  

 

Summary: We are opposed to this law as the impact is too costly to the business and the 

people of the State of Oregon.  

 

Regards, 

 

Earline Rust SPHR 

HR Director  

Dari-Mart Stores Inc. 



 

 
 

February 17, 2015 
 
Dear House Chair Holvey & Senate Chair Dembrow, 
 
RE: The Grants Pass & Josephine County Chamber of Commerce (GPCOC) Position on Mandatory Paid Sick Leave – HB 2005 / SB 454 
 
The GPCOC has been in existence since 1924 to protect the basic principles on which free market enterprise was established. As 
such, we ask ourselves one essential question when determining our position on proposed legislation: “Will HB 2005 / SB 454 
strengthen or hinder the ability of the private sector to grow and create jobs for area residents?” 
 
The GPCOC opposes the paid sick leave mandates contained in HB 2005 and SB 454 for the following reasons: 

 

 HB 2005 / SB 454 represent a new payroll tax on small business with as few as one employee.  Local small business trying to 

compete with larger businesses and out of state firms is put at a competitive disadvantage when they are saddled with such 

mandates 

 

 HB 2005 / SB 454 represent significant management problems for employers who will now have to manage the new leave 

benefit in 1-hour increments per employee 

 

 HB 2005 / SB 454 will force small employers to reevaluate their compensation practices and employee benefits in order to 

accommodate the cost of the new sick leave benefit 

 

 HB 2005 / SB 454 do not require any employee “investment” in their job or with their current employer, or specify that any 

employee must meet a minimum employment duration threshold before becoming eligible for the benefit 

 

 HB 2005 / SB 454 would place the entire burden of program cost on the business owner, many of whom do not offer sick 

leave benefits simply as a matter of affordability 

 

 HB 2005 / SB 454 unfairly target our smallest, most vulnerable business members by requiring that all businesses provide 

the benefit, regardless of the number of employees 

 

Our community and local economy grow when our businesses grow.  Our local economy is not strong enough for employers to incur 
these added payroll and managerial costs without negative ramifications for business growth and employment. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Colene Martin  
President/CEO Grants Pass & Josephine County Chamber of Commerce 







 

 

February 18, 2015 

 

Dear Senator/ Representative, 

 

I am writing to express my concern over HB 2005 and SB 454 mandating paid sick 

leave.   

 
We are a small local donut shop in our fragile first year of business. Forcing us to offer 

paid sick leave very well might cause us to close our doors altogether. This plan hurts 

small mom and pop businesses and their employees the most.  

  

We agree the intent is right and employees should be able to take time off when they 

are sick. We also believe paying them is the right thing to do, but that should be our 

choice not mandated by law.  

  

HB 2005 and SB 454 - "Paid Sick Leave" is not the answer for small business. 

 

Sincerely,  

  

Gwenn Levine, Manager 

Sweetheart Donuts, LLC 

PO Box 7196 

Bend, OR 97708 

(541) 323-3788  







    February 16, 2015 

 

 

Chair Dembrow, Members of the Committee: 

 

LEKTRO is a manufacturer based in Warrenton, Oregon. It is a second generation, family owned business 

with 91 employees, and is celebrating its 70th year in Oregon. Unfortunately, the cost of being a business 

in Oregon continues to rise and this bill contributes to that. LEKTRO opposes the current form of the 

proposed mandatory sick leave law.  

LEKTRO provides paid vacation to all our full time employees at the rate of 5 days for their first year, 10 

days for their second year and the following years until their fifth year, where we provide 15 days of sick 

leave. Under the current policy, employees can use their time off as a form of paid sick leave if they 

chose. LEKTRO also provides 7 paid holidays after employees complete their 90 day probationary period. 

If this policy goes into effect, we will need to revoke those paid holidays to pay for the sick leave. 

While we understand the need for sick leave, especially in industries that do not provide paid sick leave, 

we do not feel it is warranted to make a sweeping proposal to affect all businesses, with the exception 

of longshoremen and construction crews. The root desire for this bill is to provide a safety net of sorts 

for workers and families that are struggling to make ends meet. This is a good cause, but we fear for 

how implementation will evolve.  

This policy is indicative of a Portland/I-5 corridor idea that may work in an urban setting, but only ends 

up further hurting small businesses in rural areas. We urge this committee to reconsider this policy and 

provide a more flexible standard for what sectors and size of businesses it applies to. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Henry August 
LEKTRO, Inc. 



 
Chamber of Commerce 
P.O. Box 1232 
Heppner, OR 97836 
541-676-5536 
E-mail:  heppnerchamber@centurytel.net  
Website:  www.heppnerchamber.com 
Facebook:  http://www.facebook.com/Heppnerchamberofcommerce 
 
 

February 16, 2015 
 
 
 

RE:  Position on Mandatory Paid Sick Leave – House Bill 2005 / Senate Bill 454 
 
Dear House Chair Holvey & Senate Chair Dembrow: 
 
The Heppner Chamber of Commerce helps to support a small rural community with 
businesses that are already struggling to make their “business” work and keep as many 
employees employed as possible. 
 
The Heppner Chamber of Commerce opposes HB 2005 and SB 454 for the reason that 
it represents a new payroll tax/liability for small business.  We don’t believe the small 
employers in our community have the ability to absorb a new payroll tax without serious 
concerns for their competitiveness, their ability to maintain and manage their workforce 
and productivity in the face a new mandated benefit that requires hour-by-hour 
management, or that our local economy will produce enough economic growth to make 
this mandate anything other than a drain on employment or business growth. 
 
Our chamber believes that our community would like to see sustained local business, 
economic and income growth before we consider business mandates like the paid sick 
leave mandate imposed by HB 2005 and SB 454. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Sheryll Bates 
Executive Director 
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February 19, 2015 

 

RE:  Hillsboro Chamber Position on Mandatory Paid Sick Leave – House Bill 2005/Senate Bill 454 

 

Dear House Chair Holvey & Senate Chair Dembrow: 

The Hillsboro is a business organization representing more than 750 business and more than 

55,000 jobs in our community.  We support policies that enable our businesses to grow and 

prosper and we utilize our collective influence to assist in shaping policy that enhances the 

business climate for increased investment, high-wage job growth and a vibrant community. 

We oppose mandatory paid sick leave because our members have developed their own 

benefits packages and leave policies that take into account their own unique industries, their 

unique company needs, the needs of their employees, and what they can afford.  Companies 

across our community are solving their own personnel issues in ways that fit the needs of the 

company and the employee.   

Government intervention is not needed, nor is it desirable because it limits the creative ways in 

which companies solve their leave issues for the benefit of both the company and the 

employees. 

The worst – and most likely – outcome stemming from a mandatory paid sick leave proposal is 

that the cost of the state mandate will crowd out the other benefits currently offered by a local 

employer that employees actually prefer.  Benefits such as bonuses, profit sharing, paid 

holidays, or employer-paid health benefits are all going to be re-evaluated as small businesses 

look to cover the cost of the state mandate. 

Please resist the urge to mandate a paid sick leave benefit.  You will find that such a mandate is 

not only not good for employers, but not good for employees, either, as other more desirable 

benefits are scaled back or replaced altogether to pay for the mandate. 

 













Jeff Butsch 
4B Farms 
503-932-6032 
Fax 503-845-6295 
 
2-16 -15 
    Dear Jennifer Dresler/gov.Affairs with Oregon Farm Bureau 
 
We operate a farm business currently but I got legislation alert and I can’t make the room F hearing at 
the capital Tuesday. 
Just hoping this letter explains some argument opposed to Hb2oo5 and Sb454 from a small businesses 
point of view. The impact using the way if it passed I estimated would add an added annual  labor bill 
estimated at 6400-7000 dollars plus create among my employees that sick or not I’m paying them to sit 
or qualify them to a paid vacation. I can’t see why the state thinks they have a right to regulate me out 
of business. Don’t the politicians in Salem ever think what we provide them in the food chain and the 
extreme value at farmers markets register when they shop for their food? I never as a farmer not take 
care of my employee’s needs, but what about the financial stress this bill will put on my bottom line? 
Apparently city dwellers think they can purchase all their food from overseas, but let me educate them 
that producers over there will jack up the costs of their food and not have to follow labor laws 
mandated by Salem Governmental affairs. We spend way more time than it’s worth trying to educate 
legislative degenerates so I wish bureau of labor and all of them go away for good. Also I wish Agencies 
would quit taxing us to death. My wife and family are just hoping what we have invested in our business 
we can plow it back out because the kids see how much stress our business puts on our business now, 
that I doubt 0 out of 4 of our kids want zero to do with helping run our family farm in the future. 
 
Sincerely Jeff Butsch 

 





February 20, 2015 
 
Our Position on Mandatory Paid Sick Leave – House Bill 2005 / Senate Bill 454 
 
Dear House Chair Holvey & Senate Chair Dembrow, 
 
My wife and I own a small cleaning and property management business here in The Dalles. We 
employee between seven to ten employees, depending on the time of the year, we are a true 
small business. 
 
We oppose the paid sick leave mandates contained in HB 2005 and SB 454. 
 
Both bills represent a new payroll tax on small business with as few as one employee. Local 
small businesses - trying to compete with larger businesses and out of state firms - are put at a 
competitive disadvantage when they are saddled with such mandates.  Both bills represent 
significant management problems for employers who will now have to manage the new leave 
benefit in 1-hour increments per employee.  Both bills will force small employers to reevaluate 
their compensation practices and employee benefits in order to accommodate the cost of the 
new sick leave benefit. 
 
Our community needs small business growth, employment growth, and personal income 
growth. HB 2005 and SB 454 are not bills that support these needs in our community.   
 
I would like to know why some of our elected officials believe small business owners like ELF 
have unlimited resources to continue to afford adding mandates and taxes to our cost of doing 
business. Where is this money supposed to come from to support continued government 
interference in the operation of a business? Please let the market place set the wages and 
benefits.  
Thank You, 
 
John Fredrick 

 

 
John Fredrick 

Property Manager 
ELF Property Management 

113 East 2nd Street 
The Dalles, Oregon 97058 

 
 



To whom it may concern; 
 
I really didn’t think this subject could get much worse, but it has. 56 hours, where did that number come 
from? One hour increments? Brilliant. An employee can call in “sick” for an hour on a random morning, 
and either cause me (I own a sheet metal construction business) to have someone waiting around for his 
fellow crew member, or worse yet to disrupt my entire schedule. Part of my livelihood is based on my 
employees showing up…and on time, when dealing with a customer. So employee “X” shows up late 
(after calling in ?) My hands are tied, can he do it the next day? It appears so, and I have nothing I can do 
about it. For years we have rewarded employees with paid vacation time after a year with us, it has 
worked well enough, but I suppose now I will just call it “sick Leave”? I speak for many in the 
construction industry, we cannot have employees basically showing up when and if they feel like it, is 
this going to get abused? What do you think? 
 
Marty Schmitt  
Co-Owner  
Sheet metal shop, Eugene, Oregon 
 



Senate Workforce Committee; 

House Business and Labor Committee; 

 

My name is Mike Hogan I am a local business owner in Medford.  My wife Laura and I have 

owned and operated Rosario’s Italian Restaurant for the past 14 years. Rosario’s has been in 

operation since 1975. We currently employ 18 individuals. 

 

I am writing to ask you to please oppose the proposed legislation being discussed SB 454/HB 

2005.  

 

I believe this legislation among others will create job loses to Oregon employees for which our 

state may never recover.   

 

Consumer pricing will skyrocket and cause damage to an already fragile Oregon economy. 

 

If you calculate the mandatory paid sick leave into our payroll it's an additional accrued payroll 

liability of $13,600 /yr. 

 

With the proposed increases in hourly wages, payroll taxes, workman’s comp insurance and 

mandatory paid sick leave the increase to my small business expenses will be over $120,000 per 

year. We can assume that every vendor or business we conduct commerce with, in the state of 

Oregon will all be impacted and will be forced to pass the increase on to their customers. 

 That increase will cause inflation for most products and services we need to conduct our 

business.   

 

Many of our customers are an older demographic who are living on a fixed retirement income. 

They will no longer be able to afford to eat at Rosario’s.  

 

The bottom-line is...the future will not be bright for our little family owned business.  This 

proposed legislation will cause a negative economic impact to our state. Unemployment will 

increase, tax revenue will decrease, state and federal sponsored financial assistance for the needy 

will increase, cost of goods and services will increase and many small businesses will disappear. 

 

Please STOP this legislation now before it’s too late. 

If you have any questions or would like to discuss this with me directly please feel free to contact 

me at 541-941-8246.  Thank you for your time. 

  

Regards, 

Mike Hogan 

2422 Herrington Way 

Medford, OR 97501 

 
nagohm@yahoo.com 









From: front desk
To: Puckett Matthew
Cc: Rep Whisnant
Subject: RE SB 454.doc
Date: Tuesday, February 10, 2015 6:41:30 PM

Please distribute to all committee members
 
 
TO: House Committee on Business and Labor
 
RE: SB 454 and HB 2005
 
My husband & I own and operate a small (12 unit) motel on the Oregon Coast.
There’s no way we can comply with SB 454 as written.
 
Our employees work the hours necessary to clean rooms, prepare them for the next
guest and maintain the property. They do not work a set number of hours in any
pay period. They are not guaranteed a minimum number of hours in any pay period.
They all work as needed. A forty hour week is rare, occurring maybe once or twice
in the summer for a housekeeper.
 
In reading the text of SB 454, I found no mention for an exception for employers
like us, only for construction and longshore union members.
 
If one housekeeper is taking paid time off I still have to find and pay another
housekeeper to do the job. That means it costs twice as much to clean a room.
And that assumes I have a second housekeeper available to do it. Finding and
keeping good help is another issue entirely.
 
We do try to keep them employed and busy during slow periods by having them
paint, clean carpets, etc. but our business is dependant on the whims of the
traveling public.
 
To keep good employees we pay well over the minimum wage, as much as $12 per
hour for housekeepers.  Of course, it actually costs us much more than that with
social security and state and federal payroll taxes.
 
This sick pay scheme may work for a manufacturer or retail operation but
compliance is impossible for a small hospitality business like ours. We cannot afford
to comply to yet another government regulation and stay in business.
If we raise prices to pay for paid sick leave, occupancy will go down.
Fewer rooms to clean=fewer paid hours. It just does not work.
 
Peggy & Rick Leoni
Trollers Lodge
Depoe Bay
www.trollerslodge.com
e-mail: Frontdesk@trollerslodge.com
 
 

mailto:frontdesk@trollerslodge.com
mailto:PucketM@leg.state.or.us
mailto:WhisnaG@leg.state.or.us
http://www.trollerslodge.com/


 

Dear Mr. Germer and Ms. Nordlund, 

 

I was going to testify in today's Senate Workforce and House Business and Labor Committee 

but have been sick the past 3-4 days and won't be able to make it down to Salem tonight.  

A few of the points I was gong to make are: 

1) Most Agricultural Producers cannot absorb all these additional cost or loss of production to 

their operation.  Commercial growers do not set the selling price for fresh apples, pears and 

cherries.  It's all market based .. supply and demand.  Growers do have a very small 

representation in contact negations when setting the price per ton but were talking $.13-15/lb 

when all is said and done.  Cannery prices are not a sustainable income for pear growers to build 

and improve their operations.  WE CANNOT PASS ON THIS ADDED EXPENSE! 

2) Most growers provide free housing and even free utilities in Hood River and Wasco 

Counties.  This is a huge expense that do so of a benefit that should be considered when 

calculating what growers are already doing for their valued employees in regards to minimum 

wage, mandatory heath coverage and any paid sick leave. 

3) My operation is close to having to provide universal health coverage for all their employees 

since we have been growing our farms value added segments; vertically integrating in direct 

sales to customers. 

My business plan has always been to put the interest of our employees high and will continue to 

do so, but to expand and hire more employees is not a good short or long term objective with the 

climate of Oregon's legislation.  This is due to the fact that legislation is being passed by those 

that do not understand what is entails to run and grow a family business and do not consider the 

adverse effect on the employer AND potential employees o what seems like a good idea. 

I have many more concerns but these are a few that I feel need to be head by your committees. 

Best Regards from a 3rd generation orchardist in the Hood River Valley, 

Randy Kiyokawa 

541-806-7115 

 www.kiyokawafamilyorchards.com 

 
"Vision without action is daydream.  

Action without vision is nightmare." 
—Japanese Proverb  
 

tel:541-806-7115
http://www.kiyokawafamilyorchards.com/
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February 16, 2015

The Honorable Michael Dembrow, Chair
Senate Committee on Workforce
900 Court Street, NE, 5-407
Salem, OR 97301

The Honorable Paul Holvey, Chair
House Committee on Business and Labor
900 Court Street, NE, H-277
Salem, OR 97301

Re: 5B 454 / HB 200s-Mandatory Paid Sick Leave

Dear Senate Chair Dembrow, House Chair Holvey and Members of the Committees,

The Roseburg Area Chamber of Commerce represents more than 500 businesses and organizations
employing 17,000 residents and advocates on behalf of all job providers in rural Douglas County.

The Roseburg Area Chamber of Commerce opposes the paid sick leave mandates in HB 2005 and SB
454 for the following reasons:

1. Both bills represent a new payroll tax on small business with as few as one employee. Local
small business, competing with larger businesses and out-of-state firms, are put at a
competitive disadvantage when saddled with such mandates.

2. Both bills represent significant, additional administrative responsibilities for employers,
especially small businesses, who would have to manage the new leave benefit in one-hour
increments per employee.

3. Both bills will force small employers in our community to reevaluate their existing
compensation practices and employee benefits and consider personnel reductions in order to
accommodate the cost of the new sick leave benefit.

4. Our local economy grows when our local businesses grow. Our rural community, like many in
Oregon, is not strong enough for employers to incur these added payroll and managerial costs
without negative ramifications for business and job growth.

On behalf of one of Oregon's most economically-challenged counties, we respectfully ask these bills
not be passed out of the committee. Douglas County-and rural Oregon-cannot afford more
public policy where the result is a disincentive to economic development and job growth. Our

VISION Toadvocate for and be the voice of the business community in the greater Roseburg area.
MISSION Tostrengthen, enhance and protect our members through political advocacy, economic development, community promotion and member programs and services.



February 16, 2015
Re: sa 454 / HB 2005
PageTwo

community needs small business growth, employment growth, and personal income growth. The
costs of the proposed legislation outweigh any supposed benefits to our community. HB 2005 and
sB 454 fly in the face of what Oregon and its leadership should be focusing on-creating an
environment for job creation and preservation.

The Roseburg Area Chamber of Commerce strongly urges "no" votes on sB 454 and HB 2005.
Thank you for your time and consideration.

Best regards,

Debra L. Fromdahl

President & CEO

cc: Douglas County State Delegation:
The Honorable Jeff Kruse
The Honorable Floyd Prozanski
The Honorable Cedric Ross Hayden
The Honorable Dallas Heard
The Honorable Wayne Krieger

ROSEBURG AREA CHAMBER OF COMMERCE

PD. Box 1016 • 410 SE Spruce Street • R05eburg. OR 97470





 
Rowe & Deming, LLC - Certified Public Accountants and Business Advisors 

 
 
February 16, 2015 
 
RE:  SB 454 & HB 2005 
 
Dear House Chair Holvey & Senate Chair Dembrow, 
 
We are a small business that has operated in The Dalles, Oregon for over 50 years.  We have 12 
employees and a perfectly workable paid sick leave policy in place.  We do not need government 
interference in our employee management processes to take care of our employees and maintain a 
successful business operation. 
 
Our local economy is not strong enough for employers to incur the added payroll and managerial costs 
of these bills without negative ramifications for business growth and employment.  Our community 
needs small business growth, employment growth, and personal income growth.  HB 2005 and SB 454 
are not bills that support these needs in our community.   
 

Sidney T. Rowe, CPA 

Partner 

email: sid@roweanddeming.com 
 

mailto:sid@roweanddeming.com
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